Friends of Lordship Rec:  Monthly meeting, 9th January 2022

Present:  Dan Batters, Daniel, Alyson, Caroline Jepson, Joan Curtis, Nina, Dave Morris, Russell, Sally Haywill, Louise R. 

Minutes of last meeting on 5th December 2021:  Agreed as a correct record

FRIENDS PROJECT UPDATES 

Moselle Brook maintenance:  Caroline expressed her frustration that the Autumn clear out of the Brook by the contractors had not taken place and there had been no communication with the Friends explaining whether this was because of covid restrictions or some other reason.  However, the contractors have proposed to the Parks Department and the Friends that resources in the last year of the contract (ends Sept 22) be  used to construct extended gravel banks, planted up, in the Silt Pond to improve filtration.   We are seeking clarification over timetable and tasks in the last year and we are hoping that the contractors will deliver volunteer training day in February.

Orchard and Mixed Grassland.  Sally reported that in the Orchard wet boggy ground, pests such as chestnut gall wasp and dog damage were affecting the trees, but volunteers continue in hope with mulching and cutting brambles.   In the mixed grassland Sally has started to remove the fencing around the areas of shrub planted in 2017 as they are well established now. The series of skills training workshops was starting on 23rd January with the pruning workshop for 10 people.   More workshops on coppicing and and constructing tree guards will be run on Saturday and Sunday of the first two weekends in February.  Sally has applied to People Need Parks for funding (Update:  this has been approved).   She has also applied for funding from another source  that if successful could be used to fund workshops in beginning of 2023.   

Caroline as Treasurer reminded everyone who is involved in making funding applications or any other arrangement which will involve income or expenditure for the Friends to keep her informed from an early stage.  

Lordship Wood:  The January session, cutting back shrub and dogwood on the northern edge of the wood, and litter-picking, will take place on Saturday 15th.

Lake.   Joan explained that the Friends aimed to work up a project to enhance the Lake area.  She asked Russell what his views were on re-greening the island area and its trees.   Russell pointed out that the dead wood is very advantageous as habitat.  He queried how polluted the Lake water is and whether that determines how the birds use the island?   (Note for information:   the water from the Lake is spring and rainwater and when absolutely necessary is topped up by mains water in periods of dry weather when levels get worryingly low.  There is no crossover of water between the Lake and the Moselle Brooke, which is polluted by misconnections, road runoff etc. Although the quality of the lake water is not ideal, it does seem to be able to support a variety of wildlife, breeding birds, fish, terrapins, amphibians, daphnia without any harm coming to them.   Although duckweed appears sometimes, there has not been any blue-green algae blooms in recent years (hope this statement isn’t tempting fate). 

UPDATE, since meeting:   Annabel F  has been in touch re. Lake and is hoping to get funding from the Parks department for a topographic and bathymetric (what lies under the water) survey, which would include information on the amount of silt, which will then inform the design consultation.

Conservation Action Plan for the Rec and the SINC review.
We have been liaising with Helena Taylor (TCV) who is drafting the plan and Annabel Foskett.  HT has sent Draft 2 to the relevant co-ordinators and  there will be an online meeting to discuss on Jan 12th.   Russell will not be able to attend but will send in comments.   He stressed that the conservation actions in the CAP need to be data led, but current data is lacking and needs to be improved.    Caroline explained that the Notable species listed in the draft CAP, was a bit sparse because it only included species of concern from the London Priority Species List, from the London Environment Strategy, which is used by Green Information for Greater London (GiGL).  
It was agreed that the park staff based in the Rec would be provided with the current CAP draft 2, so that they were in the loop and could make any comments.  Dave would ensure they had a paper copy and also send to other Park department staff.

The CAP links to the much larger Lordship Rec Management Plan, which is due for updating.  Haringey Council have asked Dave Morris to work on this, which will be a sizeable task for him over several months.  

SINC. The Rec is currently a Site of Local Importance for Nature Conservation but under the current reviews of all SINCs by MKA consultants we are hoping to be upgraded to Site of Boroughwide importance.   We expected MKA to have produced recommendations in December, but have heard nothing so far. (UPDATE since meeting. Annable Foskett has told us that the report should be ready by end of January).

Interpretation Boards.  The current boards, funded through the 2012 regeneration works or fundraised by the Friends in the past and designed by Joan, are all in a poor state.  The last one to be installed by the Lake, several years ago, disappeared soon afterwards.  Joan has asked for another by the Lake to be taken away.   Another by the Wood was found by the park staff on the ground and is now in the yard.     Joan is looking into possible funders, such as Awards for All, or Mayor’s fund when it reopens, but what is the angle?   It is unlikely that a funder’s imagination would be caught by an application for replacing the boards.  Does anyone have any suggestions for an angle?     Crowdfunding is very difficult as it is a great deal of work, as Joan knows from experience.  

NEW DEVELOPMENTS AND PROJECTS

Shell Theatre and Freestyle Area.   Dan explained that SPAC had put in two applications to People Need Parks,
 i) for the repainting of the Shell Theatre project (the Council have given SPACE a licence for 3 months) and 
ii) an application for the 90th year anniversary event (the 90th Jubilee of the Shell Theatre, not to be confused with the Queens Jubilee in June).   

The Skate park area is suffering from flooding and Dan is liaising with the Council regarding clearing out the drain which needs a proper inspection.  Dan is on  a WhatsApp group for regular users and those helping on these projects.  

Loop track.   Dan has joined the BMX group so he can keep in touch with developments there. The Track has been resurfaced but will need regular maintenance and so the Council are being encouraged to get a contract in place for regular ongoing maintenance.  Russell suggested that Tower Hamlets is making use of corporate volunteers to apply crushed concrete to gaps in hard surfaces.   We need to find out about this as although not suitable for the Loop Track, which has a specialised finish, but it  might help in other parts of the Rec such as the Higham Road path.  
 
Park Run:   Daniel reported that negotiations with Haringey Council have gone well and it is hoped to start the Park Runs in the Spring. First, however Dan and his volunteers would need to raise £4,000 which they will give to Park Run’s central organisation so the regular Lordship Rec Park Run will be approved as an official Park Run event and be centrally supported and publicised.   Dan is looking at ways to raise the £4,000 including approaching local businesses and setting up a portal for donations. The Friends will help with publicity once the portal is set up.   Lorna at Finsbury Park Park Run is happy to share tips on fundraising.

Tottenham Clouds: This year is the 250th anniversary of Luke Howard’s birth, “The Namer of Clouds” who lived in Bruce Grove.  TC are planning a weekend of events, 26/27 November and looking at other ways to commemorate such as developing a  weather station in the Rec.  Apparently there are two amateur weather stations locally.  An open meeting to kick the planning off will be held on Sunday 23rd January at 1pm in the Hub.  

Harmony gardens.  Was recently awarded a £15K grant from the Mayor’s Grow Back Greener fund, for regenerating the site, build a pond, new planting, a children’s garden and weekly training workshops. They are hoping to open on Sundays   Alison reported that The Forest School group will not be taking on the development of the Children’s Garden as seemed likely, so another organisation is being sought. Did anyone have any suggestions?  
. 
MAINTENANCE ISSUES
The state of the Higham Road path was raised again at the last LRUF Practical Co-ordination meeting as it is in a very poor state, compounded by drainage issues and we know this is a particular complaint of park users for several years.   (UPDATE:  Dave Morris met with Chris Poore our new Zonal officer for a walkabout.   Although Chris P knows the Rec well he has not been working here for several years.  He was taken aback by the poor state of this path and could see it was a priority).

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Insurance:   Caroline explained that the insurance was due for renewal on 23rd January and because the insurers had made changes to their range of policies, she was having to provide additional information on our current activities to the insurers.   They will require us to keep good retrievable records of risk assessments, training records, inspections of equipment etc.  She reminded everyone  that any activity undertaken, and any changes in ways of working under the umbrella of Friends of Lordship Rec needed  to be risk assessed.  Risk assessments needed to be used,  not forgotten about, to design safe ways of working, health and safety guidelines, and brought to the attention of people on activities.
AGM will now take place on 3rd April.   This will allow the accounts to 31 March 2022 to be presented as well as the previous years accounts.
Down Lane Park:   The Council and others there are looking to set up a Stakeholder Group equivalent to the Lordship Rec Users Forum (LRUF) and Dave will be speaking at the launch meeting.
Friends Co-ordinators WhatsApp Group:   It was agreed to set up a WhatsApp group for important, short communications, between meetings.
NEXT FRIENDS MEETING:  Sunday 6th February
